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	Freephone: 0800 634 4862
Fax: 020 8711 2522
Email: info@pensionpractitioner.com
	Daws House
33-35 Daws Lane
London
NW7 4SD


Mr A McMillan
Director
Niche Relationship Team
Bank of Scotland
Pentland House







8 November 2008 

Dear Mr McMillan,

 

Re: Burn Investment Scheme
 

We act for the Trustees of the Burn Investment Scheme and recommended that on tax registration of the scheme, a pension scheme bank account is opened with you. 

Recently, the Trustees had reviewed the interest rates for the account and I spoke with your Office regarding terms offered in the money markets. To take advantage of those rates, we were advised that your current process was for the Trustees to open a Guaranteed Fixed Deposit Account .

We and the Trustees completed the relevant forms and these were sent to your Niche Relationship Team on 08 June 2008 by Pension Practitioner .Com. As we do not have authority on the accounts, we had assumed that you disclosed directly to the trustees (as with the pension scheme cheque account) that the account was opened and ready to receive funds. 

It now transpires that the paperwork was not processed by your team, and a new application was required, since after 30 days your procedure is that new account applications expire if they are not activated. How the new account could be activated if no account number had been disclosed to the trustees is something I find quite bewildering. 

It is unacceptable that the Trustees have suffered a loss of interest as a consequence of BoS not communicating it’s requirements either to us or the Trustees. As you know, we have a significant number of clients who have accounts with BoS and whilst Pension Practitioner .Com is still in it’s infancy of becoming a major SSAS provider, the number of new Scheme written is triple that of 2007 and is expected to again be tripled against 2008 next year. This is reflected in the number of new accounts with you. We must have confidence that the firms which we work with offer the high customer service standard that Trustees expect of us. 

The result of this matter is that Trustees have not only lost out on a rate that was reduced from 6.35% to 5.95% two weeks ago, but due to the large cut in the base rate last week, the 5.95% has now been reduced to 4.75%. 
In all of the circumstances and as a gesture of goodwill we would expect to be offered nothing less than a rate of 5.95% for a six month fixed term.

 

I look forward to hearing from you. 

 

Yours sincerely

Gavin McCloskey
For Pension Practitioner .Com
Company Reg No: 6028668 ; VAT Reg No: 894312018 ; HMRC Practitioner Reg No: 00005886
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